Dear Partner/Practice Manager,

The Cameron Fund

The Cameron Fund is the profession's only charity providing help and support solely to general practitioners and their dependants, in poverty, hardship or distress.  The Cameron Fund was set up in 1970, and named in memory of Sir James Cameron – a distinguished GP who led the profession at the time of the pivotal Charter for Family Doctor Services in 1966.   Since then the Cameron Fund has distributed over £4.4 million in benefits and has assisted over 1,000 individuals or their families and dependants.  The Fund is currently providing much needed assistance to 170 GPs or their dependants.

Some of you might feel that the Cameron Fund is not needed in the current world of pension schemes, insurances and state benefits.  In reality, our experience is that in cases such as premature death or unexpected serious illness of a GP colleague there is often inadequate or no provision available for financial relief and real hardship occurs.   The attached sheet provides examples of cases where the Fund has been able and they demonstrate why the Fund is still important to our profession.
In order to continue to help GPs and their families who face such hardship the Fund needs to supplement its investment income, and about half the income we need comes from donations from individual GPs and LMCs.   The Fund is now asking LMCs to set up Charity Levies to provide a regular income and ensure that their work continues.

XXXXX LMC has therefore decided to set up a new Charity Levy on a Practice basis.   This would of course be entirely voluntary, but once in place would continue despite any partnership changes (except a partnership split) unless revoked by a subsequent partnership decision.   The Levy would be collected by the payment organisation locally and sent to an LMC Charity Account for onward transmission in full to the Cameron Fund.   

The levy would be deducted at source and so would effectively attract 40% tax relief in a similar way to the Statutory and GPC National Levies.   For simplicity we have set out a suggested rate for this levy, although there would be nothing to stop practices deciding on their own rate of deduction.   With an average individual list size of 1800 patients, a capital deduction of 3p per patient per year would raise £54 per year from each practitioner, but the net cost after tax relief would only be £32.40 pa.   This would provide a substantial sum for the Cameron Fund from XXXXX GPs, and I assure you the money donated would be carefully used and very gratefully received.

I enclose one copy of a suitable mandate, and I would be grateful if you could consider this proposal as a partnership, and then sign as indicated and return to XXXXX at the LMC Office.   You may, of course amend the levy suggestion of 3p per patient (up or down!).   Please note that this must be a practice decision, as the payment organisation cannot apply this levy to individual GPs.   Of course you may wish to allocate this deduction internally between partners in any way that you wish, which could allow some partners to contribute with others preferring not to do so.   If you need another copy of the mandate please email xxxxxxx@yyyylmc.org.uk 

I am very hopeful of a good response and thank you in advance for your generosity.   If you know of cases that could benefit from the Fund please let us know (with consent of course), or direct them to the Fund’s web site www.cameronfund.org.uk for all the contact details.

Dr  AAAAA BBBBB

Chairman

XXXXX LMC, 

